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NORTH	DORSET	LOCAL	PLAN	REVIEW	
Issues	and	Options	Consultation	
27	November	2017	to	22	January	2018	

	

Response	Form	
As	part	of	the	Local	Plan	Review	(LPR),	North	Dorset	District	Council	has	prepared	an	Issues	and	Options	
Document	for	consultation.	The	Issues	and	Options	Document,	the	Sustainability	Appraisal	and	
associated	documents	can	be	viewed	online	via:	

https://www.dorsetforyou.gov.uk/planning/north-dorset/planning-policy	
	

Please	return	completed	forms	to:	
Email:			planningpolicy@north-dorset.gov.uk	
Post:	 Planning	Policy	(North	Dorset),	South	Walks	House,	South	Walks	Road,	Dorchester,	DT1	1UZ	

	

Deadline:	5pm	on	22	January	2018.	Representations	received	after	this	time	may	not	be	accepted.	

Part	A	–	Personal	details	
This	part	of	the	form	must	be	completed	by	all	people	making	representations	as	anonymous	comments	
cannot	be	accepted.	 By	submitting	this	response	form	you	consent	to	your	information	being	disclosed	
to	third	parties	for	this	purpose.	Personal	details	will	not	be	visible	on	our	website,	although	they	will	be	
shown	on	paper	copies	that	will	be	available	for	inspection	by	members	of	the	public	and	other	
interested	parties.	
	
*If	an	agent	is	appointed,	please	complete	only	the	Title,	Name,	Job	Title	and	Organisation	boxes	in	the	personal	
details	but	complete	the	full	contact	details	of	the	agent	including	email	address.	All	correspondence	will	be	sent	to	
the	agent.

	

Personal	Details*	 Agent’s	Details	(if	applicable)*	
Title	 Mr	 	

First	Name	 Christopher	John	 	

Last	Name	 Longridge	 	

Job	
Title(where	

	

	 	

Organisation	
(where	relevant)	

	 	

Address	 	 	

Postcode	 	 	

Tel.	No.	 	

Email	Address	 	





If	you	have	answered	‘Yes’	please	set	out	your	alternative	spatial	strategy	and	provide	reasoning	to	
support	it.	

		

	
Blandford	(Forum	and	St	Mary)	

6. Do	you	agree	with	the	conclusions	regarding	the	areas	of	search	identified	at	Blandford?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

7. Are	there	any	further	issues	relating	to	the	areas	of	search	that	you	think	should	have	been	
considered	as	part	of	the	assessment	process?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

	
If	you	have	answered	‘Yes’	please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	further	issues.	

	

8. What	are	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements	that	are	likely	to	result	from	potential	future	
development	at	Blandford?		

	
Please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements.	

	

	
Gillingham	

9. Do	you	agree	with	the	conclusions	regarding	the	areas	of	search	identified	at	Gillingham?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

10. Are	there	any	further	issues	relating	to	the	areas	of	search	that	you	think	should	have	been	
considered	as	part	of	the	assessment	process?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	



If	you	have	answered	‘Yes’	please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	further	issues.	

	

11. What	are	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements	that	are	likely	to	result	from	potential	future	
development	at	Gillingham?		

	
Please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements.	

Improvements	to	road	network	–	the	road	access	into	and	out	of	Gillingham	at	peak	times	is	already	
under	severe	pressure	with	long	delays	and	clearly	needs	radical	consideration	and	action	from	highways	
before	more	planning	permission	for	large	scale	housing	development	is	given.	

	
Shaftesbury	

12. Do	you	agree	with	the	conclusions	regarding	the	areas	of	search	identified	at	Shaftesbury?		

Yes			☐	

No				☒	

13. Are	there	any	further	issues	relating	to	the	areas	of	search	that	you	think	should	have	been	
considered	as	part	of	the	assessment	process?	

Yes			X	

No				☐	

	
If	you	have	answered	‘Yes’	please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	further	issues.	

The	A30/A350	is	already	extremely	busy	throughout	the	day.	More	housing	will	undoubtedly	increase	
traffic	congestion	and	air	pollution,	medical		facilities	and	schools	are		currently	overburdened.	Daily	food	
shopping	facilities	are	limited	with	only	one	supermarket	at	present.	All	these	need	positive	action	
before	more	housing	is	approved.	Also,	Shaftesbury’s	uniqueness	with	its	current	country	walks,	views	
and	wildlife	seem	to	have	been	ignored	in	considering	what	the	town	would	lose	if	the	areas	permitted	
for	development	are	enlarged	further.	

	

14. What	are	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements	that	are	likely	to	result	from	potential	future	
development	at	Shaftesbury?		

	
	Please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements.	

Road	network,	air	pollution,	schooling,	medical	and	hospital	facilities,	employment,	young	people’s	and	
recreational	facilities	and	green	spaces	need	to	be	addressed	and	action	taken	BEFORE	more		land	for	
housing	development	is	considered	and	granted.	

	



	
	
Sturminster	Newton	

15. Do	you	agree	with	the	conclusions	regarding	the	areas	of	search	identified	at	Sturminster	Newton?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

16. Are	there	any	further	issues	relating	to	the	areas	of	search	that	you	think	should	have	been	
considered	as	part	of	the	assessment	process?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

	
If	you	have	answered	‘Yes’	please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	further	issues.	

	

	

17. What	are	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements	that	are	likely	to	result	from	potential	future	
development	at	Sturminster	Newton?		

	
Please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements.	

	

	
Stalbridge	

18. Do	you	agree	with	the	conclusions	regarding	the	areas	of	search	identified	at	Stalbridge?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

19. Are	there	any	further	issues	relating	to	the	areas	of	search	that	you	think	should	have	been	
considered	as	part	of	the	assessment	process?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

	



If	you	have	answered	‘Yes’	please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	further	issues.	

	

	

20. What	are	the	most	important	infrastructure	requirements	that	are	likely	to	result	from	potential	
future	development	at	Stalbridge?		

	
	Please	set	out	what	you	see	as	the	additional	infrastructure	requirements.	

	

	
The	Villages	

21. Do	you	agree	with	the	Council’s	proposed	approach	in	relation	to	future	development	at	the	
eighteen	larger	villages	within	the	District	or	do	you	think	that	the	Council	should	consider	an	
alternative	approach?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

	
If	you	have	answered	'No'	please	set	out	your	alternative	approach	and	information/reasoning	behind	
this.	

	

	
Affordable	Housing	

22. Do	you	consider	that	the	existing	reference	to	nine	dwellings	in	Policy	9	of	LPP1	should	be	
removed	from	the	policy	to	allow	larger	schemes	to	come	forward	where	there	is	evidence	of	local	
need	in	excess	of	that	which	could	be	met	by	the	provision	of	nine	dwellings?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

23. Do	you	consider	that	the	existing	policy	approach,	which	seeks	to	prevent	exception	sites	coming	
forward	adjacent	to	the	four	main	towns	within	the	District,	should	be	amended?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

24. Do	you	consider	that	the	Council	should	continue	with	its	existing	policy	approach,	which	allows	
f 	 	 ll	 b 	 f	 k 	h 	 	 l	 i 	 i ?		



Yes			☐	

No				☐	
	

	
	
	
	
Self-Build	and	Custom-Build	Housing	

25. Do	you	consider	that	the	Council	should	facilitate	the	provision	of	self-build	housing	by	any,	some,	
or	all	of	the	following	options?		

Yes			☐	

No				☐	
	
a.	Allowing	serviced	plots	to	come	forward	under	the	current	development	plan	policies.		
Yes			☐	
No				☐	
	
b.	Updating	Policy	7	(Delivering	Homes)	in	the	Local	Plan	Part	1	to	promote	the	provision	of	serviced	plots	
of	land	for	self-build	housing.	
Yes			☐	
No				☐	
	
c.	Requiring	on	sites	above	a	certain	size	that	serviced	self-build	plots	should	be	made	available	as	a	
proportion	of	the	total	number	of	dwellings	permitted	(with	or	without	a	minimum	number	being	
specified)	on-site.		
Yes			☐	
No				☐	
	
d.	Allowing	a	proportion	(up	to	100%)	of	self-build	plots	on	exception	sites	(with	controls	over	the	resale	
value	of	the	properties).		
Yes			☐	
No				☐	
	
e.	Identifying	land	in	public	ownership	which	would	be	sold	only	for	self-build	development.		
Yes			☐	
No				☐	
	
f.	The	use	of	Local	Development	Orders	to	facilitate	self-build	development.		
Yes			☐	
No				☐	

26. Are	there	any	other	approaches	that	could	be	used	to	meet	the	demand	for	self-build	housing?	

Yes			☐	

No				☐	

	
If	you	have	answered	‘Yes’	please	outline	the	other	approaches	which	the	Council	could	pursue.	

	



	
Ensuring	the	Vitality	and	Viability	of	Town	Centres	

27. Do	you	consider	that	the	existing	hierarchy	and	network	of	centres,	as	set	out	in	LPP1,	should	be	
amended	to	include	Stalbridge	as	a	‘local	centre’?		

Yes			☒	

No				☐	
	
	

Important	Open	or	Wooded	Areas	(IOWAs)	

28. Do	you	agree	that	those	IOWAs,	which	are	protected	from	development	by	other	planning	policies	
or	legislation,	should	be	deleted?		

Yes			☐	

No				☒	
	

The	A350	Corridor	

29. Do	you	consider	that	the	land	which	is	identified	and	safeguarded	for	the	Shaftesbury	Outer	
Bypass	and	the	Charlton	Marshall	and	Spetisbury	Bypass	should	continue	to	be	identified	and	
safeguarded	for	such	purposes?	

Yes			☒	

No				☐	
	

Comments	
If	you	have	any	comments	about	the	Issues	and	Options	Document	or	the	Sustainability	

Before	any	further	land	is	released	for	future	housing/commercial	developments	in	Shaftesbury	prior	
consideration	and	action	needs	to	be	undertaken	with	regard	to	the	following:	the	already	totally	
inadequate	and	overburdened	local	road	network	that	geographically	is	being	forced	to	manage	the	
intersection	of	the	A30	and	A350	traffic	volumes,	the	overwhelmed	medical	facilities	that	cannot	cope	at	
present	even	before	the	approved	housing	developments	have	taken	place,	the	current	schools	capacity	
which	is	under	considerable	pressure,	the	lack	of	sufficient	daily	shopping	facilities,	ie	only	one	major	
supermarket,	and	insufficient	recreational	facilities	particularly	for	teenagers.	In	addition	some	matters	
seem	to	have	been	ignored,	such	as	developers	land	banking	without	actually	building	houses	on	
permitted	development	sites	and	developers	not	in	fact	providing	amenities	actually	promised.		

It	is	important	not	to	loose	what	attracts	people	to	live	and	remain	in	Shaftesbury	–	ie	the	rural	friendly	
community,	the	historic	atmosphere	of	the	town,	the		cultural	elements	covered	by	the	Arts	Centre	and	
now	The	Fringe,	as	well	as	the	wildlife	and	country	walks	within	the	town	and	its	surrounding	area	without	
the	need	to	use	a	car	

	



Appraisal	please	set	them	out	in	the	box	below.	If	your	comments	are	in	relation	to	a	specific	
question	or	chapter	of	the	Issues	and	Options	Document	then	please	state	which	question	or	
chapter	your	comments	relate	to.	

	 	 	 	 	 																			 																																																																																									
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
																																																																																																																																																																									
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																
	
	
																																																																																																																																																																								Continue	on	a	separate	sheet	if	necessary	

	
	

Do	you	wish	to	be	contacted	about	future	consultations	relating	to	the	Local	Plan	Review?	

Yes			☒	

No				☐	
	
	



					Signature:		 	 Date:				22.01.18		emailed	14.25	 	
If	submitting	the	form	electronically,	no	signature	is	required.	
	
When	completed	please	send	form	to	planningpolicy@north-dorset.gov.uk	




